
To whom it may concern. 
Coronation Road in Woodthorpe is a short residential street between Breck Hill Road and 
Woodthorpe Drive. It is clearly signposted at each end with a red circled sign (no motor vehicles) and 
the words 'Except For Access' 
In furtherance of concerns made by residents in the area about traffic continually using Coronation 
Road in contravention of this restriction, I would like to know the following background information. 

1. When was this restriction imposed? 
2. What were the reasons? 
3. Were other streets in the area also considered? 
4. What complaints have been made regarding it? 
5. What enforcement action has been taken. 

 
 
Thank you for your recent Freedom of Information Request. 
 
I am now able to provide you with the information supplied by the relevant department. 
 

1. When was this restriction imposed?  
 
The restriction on Coronation Road came into force on 14th December 1992. (attached) 
Committee report Paragraph 6 and 7 mentions Coronation Road. 
As a result of the Mapperley Plains Traffic Management scheme and subsequent 
signalisation at the top of Woodthorpe Drive.   
 

2. What were the reasons?  
 
To deal with issues of unnecessary through traffic and parking problems. 
 

3. Were other streets in the area also considered?  
 
Parts of Bonington Road and Gretton Road also received Prohibitions of Driving as part of 
the scheme 
 

4. What complaints have been made regarding it?  
 
Current records only go back to about 2007, most are not actually complaints against the 
scheme itself in principle and enforcement complaints would go to the Police rather than 
ourselves as we have no powers to enforce these restrictions, only the Police do.   
 

5. What enforcement action has been taken.   
 
The Police would have this information, not ourselves. 
 
I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/


If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.  
 
Kind Regards 
 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 
Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
 
 
 

mailto:foi@nottscc.gov.uk

